
Northern San Joaquin 230 kV 
Transmission Project
Pacific Gas & Electric Company (PG&E) is proposing 
a series of electrical upgrades in Northern San 
Joaquin County, known as the Northern San 
Joaquin 230 kV Transmission Project. This project 
was formerly called the Lockeford-Lodi Area 230 
kV Development or Northern San Joaquin Power 
Connect. The proposed project will help us continue 
providing you with safe and reliable electric service.

Project status
We submitted a permit application for this proposed 
project to the California Public Utilities Commission 
(CPUC) in September 2023. The CPUC will conduct an 
environmental review and will review the project need 
and costs before making a decision on the proposed 
project.

What we are doing
•	 The project will connect an existing PG&E 230 kilovolt 

(kV) electrical line into our Lockeford Substation.

•	 We will also rearrange connected portions of our 
electric 60 kV system in the area.

•	 A new 230 kV electrical line will connect our Lockeford 
Substation to our new switching station in Lodi.

•	 The City of Lodi’s Electric Utility will construct a new 
substation to connect to our new switching station.

Our work with the community
We are committed to keeping the community engaged. 
To help us identify potential transmission line routes, 
our team conducted several rounds of outreach. We 
also gathered information through desktop studies, 
field studies, and input from local governments and 
other agencies. With the project application submitted, 
CPUC is now responsible for siting and routing. They will 
provide opportunities for public input before making a 
final decision. The CPUC may or may not select the route 
we are proposing. 
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Your contact for 
more information
Be sure your voice is heard by 
learning about the CPUC’s process. 
You can see upcoming public input 
opportunities on their website.

To contact the CPUC about the project:
For information about how to participate in the 
CPUC process, please contact the CPUC Public 
Advisor in San Francisco at 415-703-2074 or 
1-866-849-8390 (toll-free or TTY 415-703-5458) 
or public.advisor@cpuc.ca.gov.

For additional information, stakeholders may 
also contact the CPUC Project Manager Boris 
Sanchez at boris.sanchez@cpuc.ca.gov.

Mail: 505 Van Ness Avenue, 4th Floor  
San Francisco, CA 94102

Project Email: NSJTP@ascent.inc
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Project milestones

2014 California Independent System Operator (CAISO) approved the project scope 
submitted by PG&E

2015-2017 Project team conducted multiple rounds of open houses to obtain feedback on the 
project study area, potential transmission line corridors and potential route options

2017-2018 CAISO reassessed the project scope and approved a reduced project scope

2019 We relaunched siting and routing outreach on the revised project scope, 
including open houses

2023 We completed siting and routing and environmental assessment for our permit 
application

2023 We filed the permit application with the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC)

2023-2025
CPUC review process with opportunities for public involvement, including an environmental 
review under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the CPUC review of the 
project need and cost

2025 Anticipated CPUC final decision

2026-2027 Anticipated construction planning and construction start

2029 Project expected to be operational


